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Title: AN ACT REMOVING THE COMBINED PUBLIC BENEFIT CHARGE, LIMITING RATES 

ALLOWED UNDER CERTAIN POWER PURCHASE AGREEMENTS, AMENDING THE DEFINITION 

OF CLASS I RENEWABLE ENERGY SOURCES, SEPARATING THE PUBLIC UTILITIES 

REGULATORY AUTHORITY FROM THE DEPARTMENT OF ENERGY AND ENVIRONMENTAL 

PROTECTION, ELIMINATING CERTAIN ELECTRICITY INCENTIVE PROGRAMS AND REQUIRING 

A STUDY OF METHODS TO INCREASE THE SUPPLY OF NATURAL GAS. 

Statement of Purpose: To (1) remove the "Combined Public Benefits Charge" from consumer electric bills, 

(2) prohibit the Commissioner of Energy and Environmental Protection or electric distribution companies from 

entering into a power purchase agreement if the price for electricity under such agreement exceeds one 

hundred fifty per cent above the wholesale price of electricity, (3) redefine "Class I renewable energy source" 

to include electricity generated from any hydropower or nuclear power generating facility, (4) separate the 

Public Utilities Regulatory Authority from the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection, (5) 

eliminate any incentive program that increases electric demand, including, but not limited to, any electric 

vehicle rebate program, and (6) study methods by which the supply of natural gas may be increased in the 

state. 

Bill History: 
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